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FPAN Staff participated in 90 distinct meetings/events/activities during the October-December 2019 
quarter serving a total of 2,962 individuals in Florida archaeology outreach, planning, and education.   
 
Total Events by Region: 

 

 



Quarter Highlights:  

 
• In December we traveled to Tallahassee to advocate 
for and provide information in relation to Senate Bill 220, 
which would create a taskforce to investigate unmarked 
African American cemeteries across Florida and provide 
recommendations on issues that impact these sacred 
places. It’s inspiring to see the work that Senator Cruz, 
Senator Rouson, and Senator Gibson have done to bring 
this bill forward to address this important statewide 
issue. 
 
 
 
• Crew had an awesome turnout in Cedar Key for a 
Community Conversation on Heritage at Risk discussion. 
Folks in Cedar Key love and appreciate their history, so it 
was inspiring to get to hear their thoughts on this 
important topic. Thanks to the Cedar Key Library for 
hosting us! 
 

 

 
 
 
• In November Rebecca O’Sullivan presented at the 
Southeastern Archaeological Conference in Jackson, 
Mississippi along with colleague Eric Prendergast of 
Cardno on our work with the Zion Cemetery project in 
Tampa. Grateful for the partnership and collaboration 
that has been part of this important project.    

 


